
From:  Peggy Young <peyoung9@sbcglobal.net> 
To: <bill.roberts@twdb.state.tx.us> 
Date:  10/6/2006 6:57:22 PM 
Subject:  Water  in Chatfield, TX (better known as Timothy, TX) 
 
I know that these comments are late because it is now 6:00 p.m., but I did not 
receive an official notice in the mail, I just stumbled upon this announcement 
about these hearings and hope that my comments are accepted.  As a matter of 
concern, I know of no one in this community that received a notice of this 
draft proposal. 
    
  The residents in Chatfield, TX  (better known as Timothy,Texas) has been 
paying taxes for over 75 years and has never received consideration for an 
approved water system.  It is ridiculous to ignore small communities and 
expose them to risks to viruses, disease and sickness. The community itself is 
surrounded by water sources and resources (Ennis, Tx, Seven Points, Tx and all 
the surrounding communities).  To demonstrate how neglected the community is 
(1) there is no road sign identifying the small community/town, what happened 
does it not exist? (2) It is identified as Chatfield, but Chatfield disowns 
it? (3) It is in Navarro county for land tax purposes but in Ennis/Ellis 
County for School Tax purposes? (4) Answer this, what entity is responsible 
for the basic necessities and well being of the Timothy/Chatfield Community? 
The nearby commercial sand and gravel people (and whomever can pay the price) 
come down and disturbe and possibly contaminate water and natural 
 resources, but the poor community pays in unaffordable health costs.  The 
Timothy community has been so neglected by government plans, etc.  Did you 
know that real people and children, Tax paying American Citizens (so what, 
they are poor, they still have a right to the same benefits as the rich as far 
as the basics of life, and decent drinking water is one of them) live in 
Timothy, Texas. 
    
  The Community of Timothy should be given priority over any proposed water 
project due to its long term neglect and unattendance, with no cost to them to 
the residents, as they have paid in the many prior years to support other 
communities.  The Timothy Community is a wholesome and vital community for 
those who wish  to expose their children to the real meaning of the American 
Life and to explore the spirit of wildlife and the perservation of our natural 
resources. 
    
  Peggy Young 
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